

Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors, Friends & Relatives:

September was another wonderful month with many blessings. As for blessings. well, our 6th great-grandchild was born on September 6th. His name is Dominic. Isn't he cute? He is the son of Ikie who is the son of Ike, our firstborn. I can't wait to hold him, but that won't be until Thanksgiving when I have plans to go to Wichita. The activities of last month included lots of preaching and teaching in both English and Japanese, church visitation, Precious Memories Support Ministry meetings, a trip to Kansas City to meet with Frank Moseley, President of the SOS Soulwinning Ministry, the radio ministry, just to mention a few. I never have to think about what



I must do next. There is always something to do. The Lord is very good to me. I thank Him for my health, strength and ability to keep going. Besides my daily physical exercises. I have been playing my

trumpet. I have always said, "When I get to heaven, I will take lessons from Gabriel." I told the church when I played for them that I had been given a request, but I would play anyway.



As I was writing this letter, the UPS man came and delivered 200 copies of my book, "And God Shall Wipe Away All Tears." I believe the publisher did a wonderful job on the cover. The purpose of the book is to encourage and comfort those who have lost a spouse. Although I am going to give many away free. I have been advised to charge for most of them so I can have the funds for the second printing. There may be churches who would like a few copies for their people. An offering of \$9.95 per book would be appreciated. The postage for one book cost \$1.81. In a few days my web site will contain more detailed information

about this book and a way to order online. My web site address is www.billhathawayministries.org. Since I started the Precious Memories Support Ministry, I have heard of 10 states and 3 foreign countries that have started chapters in their cities or countries. This is thrilling to me.

I am planning on taking a week off this month and drive to Philadelphia to see my two sisters (Flora & Peggy) and a cousin (Dorothy). I don't remember when the last time was when I've seen them. I am looking forward to a great reunion. Since it will be about a 2,300 mile (3,701 km) round trip, a young man in my church will help me drive. Pray for a great trip. Speaking of trips, I am praying that things will work out for me to go to Japan September of next year.

Once again I want to thank each of you for your prayers for my ministry.

You're SomeOne Special,

lathaway

Thank you for your love, prayers & financial support. 有難う御座いました。

